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Dear Friends and Parishioners of St. Mary’s, 

As we celebrate this fifty-day season of Easter, I invite you to contemplate how your life will be 
different with the news that the Lord has risen and the tomb is empty.  Our community of faith is 
certainly in the midst of change and new life as we continue to work toward starting our Community 
Meal Program.  A group of us have been meeting with teams from other churches who have 
successfully been engaged in this type of radical hospitality.  We have members of the parish preparing 
to attend the necessary classes for their sanitation license, and we have good word from the McHenry 
County Health Department that our kitchen is in great shape.  We will only need to do some minimal 
upgrading, which the vestry will be focusing on this summer.  I will be meeting with members of our 
parish and others in the community to build volunteer teams as we will need all hands on deck.  Please 
think about what your contribution might be as we go forward.  We will need greeters and servers, 
cooks, shoppers, clean-up crews, set up teams, and others to help with advertising and volunteer 
recruitment.  Our hope is to have a “dress rehearsal” this summer and test some possible menus as a 
parish.  A parish-wide information gathering will occur this summer with opportunities to sign up to 
help, so stayed tuned.   

Our youth group continues to work on their focused topic of the environment. As part of this focus 
they are taking part in the Crystal Lake Clean-Up Day sponsored by the Crystal Lake Chamber and the 
Crystal Lake Park District.  You are invited to join us as we would like to have the largest faith based 
group participating.  The event is Saturday April 23, 8:30 a.m.-1:00 p.m. with breakfast and lunch 
included for all volunteers.  Volunteers of all ages are welcome and needed. We will meet at 
McCormick Park, 427 W. Virginia, and the Chamber will give us our assignment.  Come for all or part of 
the day.  Please sign up with Amy in the office, or on the sign-up sheet at the back of the church.  We 
are looking into getting T-Shirts with our logo for the event.  The chamber will provide gloves and 
supplies.   

I would like to take this opportunity to thank everyone who worked so hard to make our Holy Week 
and Easter celebration so special.  Thank you to the altar guild, Sandy and the choir, and liturgical 
dancers, as well as all those who did cleaning and setting up, and all the volunteers who helped with 
the Easter Egg Hunt. Finally, thank you to all the lectors, Lay Eucharist ministers, chalice bearers, 
acolytes and ushers.  Thank you everyone!  

Blessings, 
Fran 
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CENTERING PRAYER GROUP   

First and Third Tuesday of Each Month:  

April 5 and 19 

7:30 p.m.   ~   St. Mary’s Great Hall  

All Are Welcome & Encouraged to Attend  

For more information, contact Rev. Fran Holiday  
(815) 459-1009; fran@stmaryepiscopal.org 

Taizé Prayer Services 

Taizé is an ecumenical meditative common 
prayer service that incorporates song and 
chant, scripture readings and silence. It is 
meant to foster reconciliation and peace 
among all people.  The candlelight service is 
simple and prayerful.  Music, the Word, and 

Silence are central to the evening.  People of all faith 
traditions are welcome. 

McHenry County Taizé Prayer Services are held the fourth 
Tuesday of each month. The next Service is Tuesday, April 
26, at 7:00 p.m. 

First Congregational Church of Crystal Lake 
461 Pierson St., Crystal Lake IL 60014 

A free-will offering will be taken. 

Stained Glass Window of the Month:  COUNSEL 

St. Mary’s is blessed to have several, very beautiful stained glass windows in our 
church.  They were designed by Robert Bak of Michaudel Studios, Chicago, in 
1958.   Each month, we will feature one of the windows, and we thank former 
parishioner, John Munson, who photographed them. 

Counsel is one of the seven clerestory (upper) windows depicting the Seven 
Gifts of the Holy Spirit, and it is located on the south wall of the church. 

Crystal Lake Food Pantry Notes 

Volunteers Needed 
St. Mary’s is one of many churches in the 
surrounding area who supply volunteers 
to help out once a month at the Crystal 
Lake Food Pantry.  The experience is very 
rewarding and fun, so if you have a 
couple of hours to help out we would 
really appreciate it!  Upcoming volunteer 
dates are Friday, April 8, and 

Wednesday, May 4.  Contact Chris Bednaroski if you can 
help out: kat0715@att.net.    Thank you!!  

Paper Please. . . 
Over the past few years, you have seen the article that /ŀǎƘ 
.ǳȅǎ aƻǊŜ when it comes to donations to the food pantry.  
That is still true when it comes to buying canned food and 
some boxed food.  However, the pantry is not able to buy 
paper goods through the food bank.  Clients are not able to 
use their SNAP benefits to purchase any paper goods such 
as toilet paper, Kleenex, paper towels, table napkins. Our  
clients tell us paper goods is an item they really appreciate.  
Beginning this month, St. Mary’s is asking the parish for 
donations of paper goods.  Bring them to the church any 
time, and your Board members will get them over to the 
pantry.  Paper goods are items that are lightweight, easy to 
carry and low cost that can be 
donated and will be appreciate by 
the clients. You can still donate 
cash for the pantry but please 
consider making the switch to 
giving paper goods.     

 

Parish Administrator Away April 15-22 

Parish Administrator, Amy Noe, will be out 
of the office from Friday, April 15, through 
Friday, April 22.  Many thanks to Marge 
and Del Smith, who will be putting together 
the Sunday bulletin, and helping with other 
office duties in her absence.  If you have 

any articles or updates for the April 24th bulletin, please get 

them to the office by Wednesday, April 20th.  Thanks! 
 

Special Guest Preacher in April 

Please join us in welcoming The Rev. 
Diana Elizabeth Carroll as our guest 
Presider and Preacher on Sunday, April 
24th at both services.   Diana is the 
Rector at St. Luke’s Eastport, Annapolis 
MD, and she is also the Chaplain and Middle School Religion 
Teacher at St. Anne’s School of Annapolis.   She studied at 
Yale Divinity School and Kenyon College. Diana is the 
daughter of parishioners Catherine and Peter Carroll. She 
was baptized here at St. Mary’s and grew up in this parish.  
We are so pleased she can be with us!!! 
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HEADS UP:  BISHOP’S VISITATION IN JUNE 

On Sunday, June 12, Bishop Jeffrey Lee will be visiting St. Mary’s and presiding/
preaching at both services.  If anyone is interested in being Confirmed, or Received, 
please speak with Rev. Fran.  Classes will be held in preparation for Confirmations and 
Receptions.  Confirmations and Receptions will take at the 10:00 a.m. service.  More 
information will be available in the next few months. 

Celebrate Earth Day  
Saturday, April 23, 8:30 a.m. – 1:00 p.m.  

Join the St. Mary’s Team and Give Back to the Community  
 

St. Mary’s will have a team help with the Crystal Lake Clean Up Day sponsored by the 
Crystal Lake Chamber and Park District.  Breakfast and Lunch are included for all 

volunteers.  Come for all or part of the day.  If you can join the St. Mary’s Team, please sign up at the back of the 
church or contact Amy in the Office at 815-459-1009, or parishofc@stmaryepiscopal.org 

Our youth group will be participating and volunteers of all ages are welcome!   Dress for the weather!  We will 
meet at McCormick Park, 427 W. Virginia, Crystal Lake IL.   When we arrive we will be assigned a location in 
Crystal Lake.   Cleaning supplies and gloves will be made available.   

Parents: Share your Graduate’s News! 

With the arrival of Spring, graduation season is not too far behind.  In the next few months, St. Mary’s will 
have several youth and young adults graduating from Junior High, High School, and College.  Parents, we’d 
love to share the good news with everyone, so please let us know all about your graduate: the school 
they’re graduating from, and the school (or job) that will be the next step.  You may include other 
information as well, such as scholarships or awards received.  A simple write-up can be submitted to the 
Parish Office; the good news will be included in upcoming issues of ¢ƘŜ aŀƎƴƛŬŎŀǘ. 

Thanks to all parents for helping to share the good news about St. Mary’s youth! 

Upcoming Spring Work Days 

It seems that Spring is just around the corner.  With that change of seasons, there is always a list of things to do.  
Twice a year, we plan a cleanup day, in Spring and Fall.  This year we have two Spring dates scheduled – one for 
inside chores, and one for outside.   Our “inside” cleanup will be slightly later in the Spring than usual, due to 
Bishop Lee’s visit on June 12; we want St. Mary’s looking the very best for the big day.  We have set Saturday, 
June 4th as Cleanup Day for the inside of our buildings.  With your help, the list of THINGS TO DO is completed in 
record time. There is something for everyone to do.  Yes, some of the items are to clean, dust, wash or repair.  

Moreover, you get to work side by side with others from your parish.  You can learn a lot about someone while washing 
windows with them.    

A separate Work Day for the outside projects is scheduled for Saturday morning, May 7th.    Bring your favorite 
gardening / outside tools, and lend a hand as we get our beautiful five acres of grounds into shape after the long 
winter.   Even if you can only stay an hour, your help is greatly needed and appreciated. 

Not able to make it either day?  We would welcome your help sooner.  If you share your time sooner, you can pick the “best” 
jobs from the list.   See something that needs repair?  Let us know and we can add that to the list.  

Please contact Co-Wardens, Mike Higgins (May 7), or Cate Williams (June 4), with your offer of time.  Thanks! 

Mark your calendars for Saturday, May 7, and June 4, 9:00 am to NoonΦ  The famous Work Day lunch will be served as a reward 

for your efforts.  Until you are better paid, Thank you!! 

mailto:parishofc@stmaryepiscopal.org
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In the St. Maryôs Community 
Parishioners: Harry Dillon; Barbara Dick, Betsy Vargason; Ann McCraw; El Nyberg; Galen Vargason, Betty DelPalazzo, 
Johnny Wasilk; Pat Dahn; Daphne Starr; Dn. Diane Koenig; Dave and Nan Palmer; Pat Chard, Curt Spengel; Dn. Barbara 
Bishop; Don Miksch; Sig Morvaji.  

Relatives and Friends: Jan, and Ken & Mary, friends of Gail Head and Sandy Molyneux; Alice, mother of Carolyn Kuykendall; 
Catherine, mother of Chris Russell; Robyn and Bruce, friends of Gail Head and Sandy Molyneux; Andy, father of Janet Stiff; 
Shannon, granddaughter of Daphne Starr; Maxine, friend of Daphne Starr; Dn. Jan, Bales, colleague of Dn. Barb Bishop; 
Eleanor, mother of Tina Carroll; Mark, brother-in-law of Sandy Plate's daughter; Jim, friend of Jose and Marci Cantu; Yvette, 
niece of Dn. Barb Bishop; Lisa, daughter of  Art and Char Maday; Charity, granddaughter of Sharon Duffy; Fr. Jack Fleming; 
Karen, friend of the Higgins; Pat and Rosemary, friends of Barbara Dick; Joanne, step-mother of Heather Horeled; 
Rosemary, friend of Daphne Starr and Thelma Chesterfield; Jim, father of Rick Noe; Mari-Katherine, friend of Joshua 
Horeled; Virginia, mother-in-law of Missy Spengel; Rick and family, friends of Mike Higgins; Ed and Karlith, friends of 
Daphne Starr; Jacob, friend of Sandy Plate; Mark, brother of Cameron Robert; Sue, friend of Dn. Barbara Bishop; Nancy, 
friend of Daphne Starr and Thelma Chesterfield; Effie, sister-in-law of Jose and Marci Cantu; Bryan, son of Lynda Drake Tim, 
nephew of Carol Halla; Robin, friend of Mike Choquette, and her mother, Gloria; Pat, and Mark, friends of Sandy Plate; 
Susan, niece of Sue Anderson; Loren, friend of Carol Halla's granddaughter; Mary, dear friend of the Cantu's; Cheryl, niece 
of Shirley LeGare; Gary, colleague of El Nyberg; Phyllis, friend of Galen and Betsy Vargason; Tony and Judy, friends of the 
Horeleds; Noreen, cousin of Gail Head; Lucas, grandson of El and Dorothy Nyberg; Kelly, daughter of Carol Halla; Van, 
brother-in-law of Gail Head; Tom, brother of Steve Buenning; Ann, mother of Terry Choquette; Kay, friend of Lynda Drake; 
Michael, friend of Kurt Streib; Betty, mother of Jennifer Kolarczyk; Genevieve, mother of Tami McLaughlin; Tammy and 
Karen, nieces of Sara Amrein; Lizzy, granddaughter of the Nyberg’s; Trayton, nephew of Rick and Amy Noe; Barb, friend of 
Galen and Betsy Vargason; Bob, friend of Mike Higgins and Daphne Starr; The Rev. Otto Anderson, friend of Sue Anderson; 
Janet, friend of Kathy Vernsten; Tyler, grandson of Sharon Duffy;  Nick, young friend of Carissa (Nyberg) & Terry Stanich; 
Valori, sister-in-law of Jerry Kolarczyk; Diane, sister of Jerry Kolarczyk; Jane and Bonny, friends of Judy Tracy; Mark, son-in-
law of Sue Anderson; Sarah, daughter-in-law of Peter and Catherine Carroll; Diane, friend of El and Dorothy Nyberg; Bud and 
Sherry, cousin of Lynda Drake; Maggie, friend of Daphne Starr; Pete, friend of Tami McLaughlin and Sue Anderson; Andrew; 
Martha, friend of Dave Palmer; David, great-grandson of Mary Kennedy; Marc, friend of Kurt Streib; Mike, friend of Dave 
Palmer; Eleanor, mother of Glen Last; Jane, sister of Glen Last; Phil, friend of the Nybergs; and Bill, brother-in-law of Pam 
Erickson. 

Those Serving in the Armed Forces and their Families:  Jeremy, son of John and Carolyn Kuykendall; Dylan, grandson of 
Sharon Duffy; Zack, nephew of Janet Stiff; Ryan, nephew of Chris Bednaroski; Terry, son-in-law of El and Dorothy Nyberg; 
Scott, brother of Ron Stiff; Dan, grandson of Sue Anderson; Corey, son of Rick and Amy Noe; Nicholas and Ryan; sons of 
Chris Moore; Dallas, Tyler, and Ross, niece and nephews of Chris Moore. 

Thanksgiving for Healing/Recovery: Karl, friend of Galen and Betsy Vargason 

Thanksgiving for Birth:  Emily Alexandra Retz, born March 1, 2016; daughter of Eric and Kate Retz; granddaughter of the 
late Mike & Sue Retz, longtime parishioners. 

Those Who Have Died: 
Bill Lancaster, friend of Sue Anderson, and Peter & Cate Becker; Monday, March 21, in Elk Grove Village IL 
Mary Beth, friend of Sue Anderson and Tami McLaughlin; Tuesday, March 22, in Addison IL. 

Lƴǘƻ ǇŀǊŀŘƛǎŜ Ƴŀȅ ǘƘŜ ŀƴƎŜƭǎ ƭŜŀŘ ǘƘŜŜΤ ŀƴŘ ŀǘ ǘƘȅ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ Ƴŀȅ ǘƘŜ ƳŀǊǘȅǊǎ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ ǘƘŜŜΣ  
ŀƴŘ ōǊƛƴƎ  ǘƘŜŜ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ Ƙƻƭȅ Ŏƛǘȅ WŜǊǳǎŀƭŜƳΦ  !ƳŜƴΗ 

Is Your Contact Information Up-to-Date? 

Please contact the Parish Office if any of your contact information has changed, including phone numbers, 
home and/or email address, and newsletter preference (email vs. hard copy).  In addition, if your name 
doesn’t appear on our monthly birthday/anniversary listing, we don’t have that information! Please 
contact Amy in the office: parishofc@stmaryepiscopal.org. or 815-459-1009. Thank you! 

Intercession List Updates 

Please let us know when folks can be moved to the Thanksgiving portion of the list, or removed altogether. 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
  

 

   
1 
 
 

 
 

2 
8 am: Menõs Bible 
Study 

9:30 am: 
Womenõs Bible 
Study 

3    
8/10 am services 

10 am: Childrenõs  
Worship 

11:00 am: Sunday 
School  

11:30 am: Youth 
Group meeting 

 

4 
10:45 am:  
Chair Yoga  

 
 

 
 

5  
 

7:30 pm:  
Centering Prayer 

 
 
 

6   
9 am: Staff Mtg.  

10:45 am: Chair 
Yoga  

7 pm:  Choir 

7 

 
 
 

 
 

 

8 
9:30 am or Noon :  
Staff the Crystal 
Lake Food Pantry 

 
 
 
 

9 
8 am: Menõs Bible 
Study 

9:30 am: 
Womenõs Bible 
Study 

 

10 
8/10 am services 

10 am: Childrenõs  
Worship 

11:00 am: Sunday 
School  

11   

10:45 am:  
Chair Yoga  
 
 
 

 

12 
 

 

 

 

13 
9 am: Staff Mtg TBA 

10:45 am:  
Chair Yoga  

7 pm:  Choir 

 

14 
 

15 
 

 

16 
8 am: Menõs Bible 
Study 

9:30 am: 
Womenõs Bible 
Study 

17 

8 am service, 
hymns w/organ 

10 am: Childrenõs  
Worship 

10 am service, 
music with guitar 
and keyboard 

11:00 am: Sunday 
School 

11:30 am:  Vestry 
meeting 

18  
10:45 am:  
Chair Yoga  

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

19 
2 pm:  Book Club 

7:30 pm:  
Centering Prayer 

 

20 

9 am: Staff Mtg TBA 

10:45 am:  
Chair Yoga  

7 pm:  Choir 
 
 

 

21 

 
 

22   

 

23 
8 am: Menõs Bible 
Study 

8:30 amñ1:00 
pm: Crystal Lake 
Cleanup Day 

9:30 am: 
Womenõs Bible 
Study 

 

24  
8/10 am services; 
Rev. Diana Carroll, 
guest Presider and 
Preacher 

10 am: Childrenõs  
Worship 

11:00 am: Sunday 
School  

25 

10:45 am:  
Chair Yoga  
 
 

 
 

26 
7:00 pm:  Taizé 
service at First 
Congregational, 
Crystal Lake 

27 
9 am: Staff Mtg TBA 

10:45 am:  
Chair Yoga  

7 pm:  Choir 

28 29 30 
8 am: Menõs Bible 
Study 

9:30 am: 
Womenõs Bible 
Study 

APRIL BIRTHDAYS    
 
 4.1  Anna Choquette  
 4.2  John Williams  
 4.6  Terry Choquette  
 4.7  Pat Dahn  
 4.8  Michael Mauger  
  Kylie Kemp  
 4.9  Austin Dlesk  
  Elmer Gilbertson  
 4.12  John Amrein  
 4.13  Dan McLaughlin  

 
 

 4.14  Del Smith; Taylor Derbas  
 4.15   Colette Michelin  
 4.16  Veronica Wayne  
 4.17  Marge Smith; Marci Cantu  
  Abigail Lake   
 4.19  El Nyberg; Aimee Day  
 4.20  Marissa Mauger  
 4.21  Fran Holliday  
 4.24  Adam Russell  
 4.30  Lorraine Taylor  

  
 

 4.5  Dave & Chris Russell  
 4.8  Butch & Marge Hess  
  Dan & Tami McLaughlin  
 4.11  José & Marci Cantu  
 4.17  Rick & Amy Noe  
  John & Carolyn Kuykendall  
 4.19  Chuck & Karen Meter  
 4.23  Jerry & Jennifer Kolarczyk  
 4.27  Ron & Janet Stiff  

  

APRIL ANNIVERSARIES  

http://clipartfreefor.com/files/1/18196_tulips-clipart.html
http://clipartfreefor.com/files/1/18196_tulips-clipart.html
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OUR PARISH MISSION STATEMENT 

To proclaim Hope and reveal God by 
 Forming and equipping disciples of Christ, 
 Giving thanks, and 

 Reaching out to those in need through service and hospitality. 

The Magnificat 
St. Mary’s Episcopal Church 

210 S. McHenry Ave. 

Crystal Lake, IL  60014-6009 

First Class Mail 

Return Service Requested 

Parish Office 

 Hours: Mon – Fri: 8:30 a.m. – 2:30 p.m.  

 Address:   210 S. McHenry Avenue 

  Crystal Lake, IL  60014-6009 

 Office Ph: 815 459-1009  

 Rev. Fran: 312-401-2058 (C) 

 Website:  www.stmaryepiscopal.org 

 Emails: parishofc@stmaryepiscopal.org 

  fran@stmaryepiscopal.org 

  bbishop@stmaryepiscopal.org 

 Diocese:  www.episcopalchicago.org 

Sunday Schedule 

8:00 a.m. Said Community Eucharist 
    Coffee Hour follows the service 
10:00 a.m. Sung Community Eucharist 

    Nursery available; Coffee Hour  
    follows the service. 
 

* Alternative Sunday: On April 17, the 8:00 
a.m. service will have hymns, accompanied by the 
organ; the 10:00 a.m. service will have guitar/
keyboard accompaniment. 

 

 
 

The Rev. Fran Holliday, Rector 
The Rev. Barbara E. Bishop, Deacon                                   
Mrs. Amy Noe, Parish Administrator   
Ms. Sandra L. Molyneux, Organist/Choirmaster   
Mrs. Janet Stiff, Parish Lay Chaplain 

 

 

Mr. Michael Higgins – Co-Warden (1/17)  
Mrs. Cate Williams – Co-Warden (1/18)  
Mr. Peter Becker – Treasurer 
Mrs. Judy Tracy – Clerk of the Vestry    

Mr. John Amrein (1/19) 
Mr. Peter Carroll  (1/17)     
Mr. Michael Choquette (1/18) 
Mr. Mark Cornelissen (1/18) 
Mr. Jerry Kolarczyk (1/19) 
Mr. James Krueger  (1/17)    
Mrs. Marge Smith (1/19)    
Mrs. Janet Stiff (1/18) 
Mrs. Alison Wild (1/17) 

                                                  

MINISTRY CONNECTIONS 

VESTRY MEMBERS (term expires) 


